Open Education Initiative 





April 8, 2011

The high cost of commercial print textbooks is a major concern for both students and their parents.  Recently we have seen some efforts to curb these increasing costs. For example, the Textbook Annex has introduced a textbook rental program. Another option is to substitute a less expensive e-version for the traditional print textbook.

The Provost’s Office and the University Libraries are pleased to announce a new faculty incentive program – the Open Education Initiative – to encourage the use of existing technology and information resources to support our students’ learning.  This effort will support faculty who are interested in pursuing non-traditional educational resources as an alternative to the traditional textbook.

We invite you to engage in this transition through a competitive grant process that will award $1,000 to ten teaching faculty who submit successful proposals outlining efforts to adopt a new curricular resource strategy.  Attached to this message you will find a full description of this project along with the guidelines for submitting a proposal. 

Additional literature on open educational resources is available at:

http://guides.library.umass.edu/oer.

If  you are interested in applying for this initiative, please attend the Open Education Initiative information session to be held on April 27th in the W.E.B. Du Bois Library Teaching Commons (26th floor) from 12:30pm to 2:30pm (light lunch will be provided). RSVP at http://bit.ly/openinfosession
The deadline for proposal submission is May 13th, 2011. Send your proposal by e-mail to Marilyn Billings, Scholarly Communication and Special Initiatives Librarian, at mbillings@library.umass.edu. Awards will be announced on the week of May 16h, 2011. Faculty receiving grants are asked to deploy their alternative textbook option in the spring of 2012.

Thank you for your interest in this effort to provide our students with a less expensive yet educationally rewarding alternative to expensive commercial textbooks.

James V. Staros, Ph.D.

Provost & Senior Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs Professor, Department of Biochemistry & Molecular Biology University of Massachusetts, Amherst

Jay Schafer

Director of Libraries

University of Massachusetts - Amherst

Open Education Initiative Grants: $1,000

Deadline for Proposals:   Submit proposal by May 13th

        to Marilyn Billings at  mbillings@library.umass.edu
The proposal should include the following information:

Applicant:

1.
Full name

2.
Course, including number, title, number of students, current 

          textbook and its cost

3.
Department

4.
School/College

5.
Email Address

6.
Position Title/Rank

Financial Information:

1.
Name of Bookkeeper (who will process your bills)

2.
Bookkeeper email

Application (maximum of 500 words):

      1.
What are your goals regarding this initiative?  What are your 

intended outcomes for your students’ learning?  For total savings for students?

      2.
Please give a brief description of the plan for which you seek 

support.  This might include how you will go about identifying resources to replace the textbook in your course, how students will access the assigned content (e.g., via laptop, mobile device or smartphone).

      3.
What challenges do you anticipate (e.g., students challenged 

to access the resources, time constraints, technology barriers, etc.)?

      4.
What library or other support will your project require (e.g., 

leveraging content such as texts or articles in library databases the university already owns, meeting guidelines for fair use of copyrighted materials).  

      5.
When do you expect your “open resources” course to be offered?

Selection Criteria

Proposals will be reviewed by representatives of the Provost, the Director of Libraries and the IT Program. Grants will be awarded on the basis of:  

•
Strength of application and how well it responds to questions 

          stated above.

•
Potential savings to UMass students.

•
Sustainability of the project to applicants future courses.

•
Ability to be implemented by the 2012 fall semester.

Information Session: All proposal authors are strongly encouraged to attend an Open Education Initiative Information session on April 27th in the W.E.B. Du Bois Library Teaching Commons Room 2601 on the 26th floor from 12:30pm to 2:30pm. If you cannot attend but would like more information, please contact Marilyn Billings at mbillings@library.umass.edu.  

